
 LICENSING COMMITTEE  
1.00 P.M.  8TH JUNE 2023 

 
 

PRESENT:- Councillors Sally Maddocks (Chair), Gerry Blaikie, Martin Bottoms, 
Andrew Gardiner, Erin Hall, Tim Hamilton-Cox, Shelagh McGregor and 
Margaret Pattison 

   
  
 Apologies for Absence 
  
 Councillors Phil Bradley and Claire Cozler 
  
 Officers in attendance:  
   
 Jennifer Curtis Licensing Manager 
 Daniel Spencer Lawyer 
 Jasmine Elkins Licensing Officer 
 Sarah Jones Licensing Officer 
 Claire Helme Democratic Support Officer 

 
1 APPOINTMENT OF VICE-CHAIR  

 
The Chair requested nominations for Vice-Chair of the Licensing Committee for the 
municipal year 2023/24. 
 
It was proposed by Councillor Andrew Gardiner and seconded by Councillor Tim 
Hamilton-Cox: 
 
That Councillor Margaret Pattison be appointed Vice-Chair of the Licensing Committee. 
 
It was then proposed by Councillor Shelagh McGregor and seconded by Councillor Martin 
Bottoms: 
 
That Councillor Gerry Blaikie be appointed Vice-Chair of the Licensing Committee. 
 
After being taken to the vote the Chair declared Councillor Pattison’s appointment as 
Vice-Chair of the Licensing Committee. 
 
Resolved: 
 
That Councillor Margaret Pattison be appointed Vice-Chair of the Licensing Committee for 
the municipal year 2023/24. 
 

2 MINUTES  
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 16 March were signed by the Chair as a correct 
record. 
 

3 ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS AUTHORISED BY THE CHAIR  
 
There were no items of urgent business. 
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4 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

5 VEHICLE OPERATION  
 
The Licensing Officer presented a report outlining the unannounced vehicle checks 
carried out on 3 May on the rear car park at Morecambe Town Hall by Licensing 
Enforcement Officers and DVSA.  The checks were carried out on both Hackney carriages 
and Private Hire vehicles; 11 defect notices and 3 suspension notices were issued by 
Licensing staff and 3 prohibition notices by DVSA.  Several questions were raised by 
members: 
 

 How many taxi drivers did not turn up to be checked and will non-attendees get 
into trouble? 

 The Licensing Manager confirmed that they will be contacting non-attendees. 
      

 Members asked about the feasibility of drug testing at the same time. 

 The Licensing Manager agreed to investigate the legality of drug testing. 
            

 Members asked if it would be possible to get an idea of the number of hours 
drivers were working. 

 The Licensing Manager agreed to send out guidelines to operators on safe and 
suitable driving times as it is difficult to legislate on working hours. 
 
 

Resolved: 
 
That the report be noted. 
 

6 EXEMPT ITEM  
 
It was moved by Councillor Tim Hamilton-Cox, seconded by Councillor Andrew Gardiner 
and unanimously agreed: 
 
Resolved: 
 
That, in accordance with Section 100A (4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the press 
and public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business, exempt item 7, 
on the grounds it could involve the possible disclosure of exempt information, as defined, 
in Paragraph 1 of Schedule 12A of that Act. 
 

7 EXISTING DUAL DRIVERS LICENCE HOLDER  
 
The Licence Holder requested an adjournment as his solicitor was not available to 
represent him. 
 
It was proposed by Councillor Sally Maddocks and seconded by Councillor Tim Hamilton-
Cox that this item be adjourned until the next meeting.  A vote was taken, and the motion 
was carried. 
 



LICENSING COMMITTEE 8TH JUNE 2023 
 

Resolved: 
 
That the item be deferred until the next meeting. 
 
 
THE PRESS AND PUBLIC WERE RE-ADMITTED TO THE MEETING. 
 
 

8 LICENSING FEES AND CHARGES 2023/24  
 
The Licensing Manager introduced the report on Licensing Fees and Charges 2023/24.  
She explained that the aim is to allow for full cost recovery not to recoup the £80k deficit 
from earlier years but to become cost neutral.  The aim for miscellaneous/taxi related fees 
is to increase by 20% across the board with a view to achieving full cost recovery in 
2024/25. 
 
It was proposed by Councillor Tim Hamilton-Cox and seconded by Andrew Gardiner, 
 
“That miscellaneous/taxi related fees increase by 20% this year as proposed in the report 
but that the rate is further reviewed in 2024/25.” 
 
It was proposed by Councillor Andrew Gardiner and seconded by Councillor Gerry Blaikie, 
 
“That animal related licences and charges are set to allow for full cost recovery as detailed 
in the review.” 
 
Resolved: 
 

(1) That miscellaneous/taxi related fees increase by 20% this year as proposed in the 
report but that the rate is further reviewed in 2024/25. 
 

(2) That animal related licences and charges are set to allow for full cost recovery as 
detailed in the review. 

 
9 CHAIRS OF LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEES  

 
The Chair called for nominations for two Sub-Committee Chairs in addition to the Chair 
and Vice-Chair. 
 
Councillors Andrew Gardiner and Gerry Blaikie were nominated as Sub-Committee 
Chairs. 
 
There being no further nominations, the Chair declared that Councillors Andrew Gardiner 
and Gerry Blaikie be appointed as Licensing Sub-Committee Chairs. 
 
Resolved: 
 
That Councillors Andrew Gardiner and Gerry Blaikie be appointed as Sub-Committee 
Chairs along with the Chair and Vice-Chair of the Licensing Committee. 
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10 TAXI AND PRIVATE HIRE WORKING GROUP - REVIEW AND APPOINTMENT  
 
The Licensing Manager introduced a report on the Taxi Working Group which requested 
members to review the membership of the group and consider its priorities. 
 
The Group was advised that the convention was that the Chair of the Licensing 
Committee was also the Chair of the Taxi and Private Hire Working Group. 
 
The Chair called for nominations to the Taxi Working Group in addition to the Chair. 
 
Councillors Erin Hall, Martin Bottoms and Andrew Gardiner were nominated to the Taxi 
Working Group.  There being no further nominations the Chair confirmed that Councillors 
Erin Hall, Martin Bottoms and Andrew Gardiner, in addition to Councillor Sally Maddocks 
as Chair, be appointed members of the Taxi Working Group. 
 
The Committee discussed the terms of reference of the group and agreed to design a 
work model for the group incorporating a more informal way of working. 
 
Resolved: 
 

(1) That Councillors Erin Hall, Martin Bottoms and Andrew Gardiner, in addition to 
Councillor Sally Maddocks as Chair, be appointed members of the Taxi Working 
Group. 

(2) That members of the Licensed Trade be invited to attend the Taxi Working Group. 
(3) That the Taxi Working Group set a date to meet and re-set the terms of reference. 

 
  

 

 Chair 
 

(The meeting ended at 2.20 p.m.) 
 

Any queries regarding these Minutes, please contact 
Democratic Services - email democracy@lancaster.gov.uk 

 

 

 


